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The deadline for the Department of Arizona WILMA HOYAL-MAXINE 
CHILTON MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP is quickly approaching.  One annual 
scholarship of $1000.00 is available to a student at Arizona State University, 
Northern Arizona University and the University of Arizona enrolled as a second 
year or upper division student in Political Science, Public Programs or Special 
Education. 
Any applicant must be a citizen of the United States and a resident of Arizona for 
at least one year. Honorably discharged veterans or immediate family members of 
a veteran will be given preference. 
Applications must be sent to the American Legion Auxiliary Department of 
Arizona Headquarters office by May 15. 
 
Recipients will receive awards through the appropriate school offices for each 
academic year in the following manner:  One half of the award will be made 
available to the recipient at the beginning of fall and spring semesters, dependent 
on proper enrollment with the university.  Applicant must complete at least 12 
hours with a grade average of “B” or better and be enrolled as a fulltime student. 
 
Applications to apply for this scholarship can be found on the Department website. 
Scholarships & Educational Opportunities (aladeptaz.org)  Former recipients continuing degree 
programs as listed above may re-apply provided the applicant complies with rules 
and submits a new application. 
 
Thank you to all the Unit Chairmen who turned in their year-end report by the May 
1st deadline.  I look forward to hearing how your Units promote the Auxiliary 
education programs throughout the school year, especially Teacher Appreciation 
Week, May 5-9.   
 
In the Spirit of Service, not for self, 
For Veterans, God and Country, 

Julie M. Vietri   
Education Chairman 
Department of Arizona 
jvietri@msn.com 
480-495-1558 

  


